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Hello and Happy New Year! We hope you have had a lovely break and that Santa was good to you all. Firstly, we would like to say a huge thank you for the lovely cards, gifts and good wishes we received at the end of last term – we are very grateful for your thoughtfulness and generosity.

We are missing Mrs Taylor very much but are pleased to report that she is now at home and beginning her road to recovery. We welcome Mrs Munro to P3/4 on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays - she is enjoying getting to know the class and is working hard to ensure the children continue to make great progress. We are looking forward to welcoming Mrs Sutherland who will be teaching P3/4 on Thursdays and Fridays from the 23rd January. We also have a PDGE student, Emma Sim, joining us in February for a 3 week placement. Emma will be based in P1/2 and will be teaching alongside me and Mrs Kelly-Smith.  I understand that changes in staffing can cause concern so please do not hesitate to get in touch if you would like to discuss this further.

Kind regards,
Lindsey McBride


	School Improvement Plan Update and Curricular Evening

We are continuing to focus on improving the teaching of numeracy and last term some of our Quality Improvement Pupils (QIPs) and teachers visited other classes to see and talk to pupils about their learning. They have given some great feedback and it is lovely to hear the children’s view on how they learn. We are looking forward to hosting a numeracy curriculum evening on Wednesday 15th January at 6 – 7:30pm. This evening will start with a short presentation giving some information on the teaching of numeracy followed by a chance to visit the classrooms and see the approaches and resources in action. Pupils are very welcome and we hope that they will be leading some of the activities. 

We are also continuing to focus on social and emotional wellbeing. Gillian from ‘And Breathe’ will be returning to P5/6/7 to refresh strategies to promote mindfulness, emotional regulation and relaxation. We hope that some pupils will then be able to lead sessions with our younger classes. P5/6/7 will also be undertaking a short topic focussing on ‘Emotion Works’ to help improve the children’s ability to recognise, discuss, understand and regulate their emotions.

Staff will also begin reading about and exploring the best strategies for assessment and feedback. 





	Planned Learning in Term 3

Term 3 is a lengthy one and, as usual, will be very busy! 
P1/2 have been completing their Dinosaur topic and will be moving onto a topic based on Knights and Castles. We will be discussing what the children would like to know and how we can find out about the past. This topic also gives lots of opportunities for creative and imaginative writing. 
P3/4 will be undertaking a topic called ‘Children from Other Lands’. This will focus on comparing our lives in Scotland with those of children in other countries – again the children will help to plan and direct the learning. 
P5/6/7 will be reading ‘Amazon Explorer’ and ‘The Boy Who Harnessed the Wind’ as they learn about the Amazon Rainforest. This topic will explore the climate and eco-systems of the Amazon and the environmental challenges being faced.

Term 3 also includes Safer Internet Day (11th February) and World Book Day (5th March). 

Parents’ Evening is planned for Thursday 19th of March but we operate an ‘open door’ policy and are happy to meet with you at any agreed time to discuss the progress and wellbeing of your child/ren.

PE days are as follows (please ensure you child has appropriate kit in school all week):
P1/2: Monday and Thursday
P3/4: Monday and Wednesday
P5/6/7: Wednesday and Thursday

	Scots Language Competition
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With Burns’ Night approaching, it is time for us to celebrate our Scots language with our annual Scots poetry competition. Children will be asked to learn a poem or section of Scots text and, if they wish, can enter the competition for the best performance of this text. We are pleased that Mrs Hassan will be returning to judge the competition – always a difficult job! We will be holding an informal Rabbie Burns assembly on Friday 24th at 2:15pm – please come along if you can. We can’t wait to hear some fabulous performances in Doric. 

	Celebrating Success
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Our Christmas events were a huge success! The children worked really hard on their parts for the Christmas shows and their confident performances were enjoyed by all. Our Christmas Fayre was also very successful – we are absolutely delighted that our festive events raised over £1800! Thank you to all parents, families, friends and the community for your continued and enthusiastic support of our wee school.





	Eco Champions
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25th – 27th January
Our Eco Champions, Bruno and Peter, are organising our involvement in the Big Garden Bird Watch. The aim of this event is to take part in the National Wildlife Survey and to encourage wildlife into our gardens. Peter and Bruno have planned to make bird feeders with all classes and will lead groups in surveying the wildlife around the school. We hope that this will encourage you to take part in the Big Garden Birdwatch over the weekend.

In other Eco news, pupils rightly pointed out that some of the prizes which teachers offer to pupils as rewards are not particularly Eco-Friendly as they are often made from plastic. Following this, we consulted the children through a learning circle discussion and are now considering alternatives. Please let us know if you have any ideas or suggestions regarding Eco-friendly rewards which are also cost effective as these are bought by staff rather than from the school budget. Thanks!

	Oyne Parent Council:
We are lucky to have a very active and supportive Parent Council and this benefits the children and the school immensely. We are currently looking to appoint a new OPC Secretary and Chairperson and if you feel this is something you are able to help with, please contact the OPC oynepc@yahoo.com. The next meeting of the OPC takes place on 25th February at 7pm. Please come along if you can – everyone is very welcome.

	Clubs and Activities
Active Schools – Dance Fitness – Mondays
Our Dance Fitness after school club will continue to run after school on Mondays until February mid-term break.. You can still sign up even if you didn’t come along last term. Monday lunchtime Jog Club will also continue all term. 
Well done to Penny and Lily-Ann who did a fantastic job leading a lunch time Arts and Crafts Lunchtime club – this club was well planned and organised and will continue this term.
Children will also be learning African Drumming with David from the Youth Music Initiative. Each class will have a weekly drumming session on Wednesday mornings throughout Term 3. 

	A Plea for Help – P6/7 Lendrick Muir Residential Trip

Our P6 and P7 residential trip to Lendrick Muir takes place from Monday 25th to Friday 29th of May. Due to the numbers going, we need two adults to accompany the children on this trip. Miss Mowat has agreed to be the lead adult but we still need one other. If any parent (not necessarily from P6/7) had the time and would like to accompany the children, please let us know ASAP so we can arrange the necessary paperwork. It is a fun week!

	Dates for your Diary
	Date
	Event
	Times and arrangements

	Wednesday 8th January
	YMI African Drumming sessions start
	All classes weekly

	Monday 13th January
	SSPCA Visit
	All pupils involved in workshops – in school 

	Wednesday 15th January
	Numeracy Curricular Evening
	6pm School Hall – All Welcome

	Friday 24th January 
	Rabbie Burns Assembly
	School Hall – 2:15pm All Welcome

	25th – 27th January
	Big Garden Bird Watch
	Take part over the weekend if you can!

	Tuesday 11th February
	K-Nex Workshops
	All pupils involved in workshops – in school

	Thurs 13th, Fri 14th and Mon 17th February
	HOLIDAY
	

	Tue 18th and Wed 19th February
	In-Service
	School Closed to Pupils

	Thursday 12th March
	Annual Pupil Reports Issued
	

	Thursday 19th March 
	Parents’ Evening
	Appointments to be arranged

	Friday 3rd April 
	School Closes for Easter Break
	

	Monday 20th April 
	School Re-opens 
	





---------------------------------------------------------------------
How Good Is Our School?
Your feedback helps us to recognise areas of strength and areas we can improve. Please take a moment to consider the statement below, discuss with your chil/children and return any comments. Many Thanks.
“Our learning about health and wellbeing takes account of where we live and what problems and challenges we face within our community. The learning is relevant for children and young people at each different stage”.
In relation to this statement - 
	What do we do well?

	




	What can we do differently or change?

	




	What can we introduce or start?
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